WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CLUB CHAPTER The Izaak Walton League of America, Inc. P.O. Box 118, Damascus, MD 20750

December Newsletter

Next Membership Meeting, December 15 - Next Board Meeting, January 12

DINNER OUT - ITALIAN SPAGHETTI served by Chef Paul Jackson AND WITH WINE TOO. Thats right, at our next club meeting, a spaghetti dinner with a salad, rolls, wine, and orange drink will be served beginning at 7:00 p.m. Bring the entire family, your friends and guests. The cost will be \$2.00 per person. After dinner, a short business meeting will be conducted and a program will follow. See you at 7:00 p.m. on December 15.

ART AUCTION, Saturday, December 11, 1976. Our chapter and the national office are jointly sponsoring an Art Exhibit and Auction at the Bethesda Holiday Inn, 8120 Wisconsin Avenue (2 miles south of Beltway Exit 19 - Near NIH) this Saturday beginning at 12:30 p.m. The art pieces are by nationally and internationally known masters such as John Clymer, Maynard Recce, R. Tory Peterson, Picasso, Dali, Miro and others. Art pieces will vary from paintings to carvings to sculpture. No admission, bar available. Profits go to the Izaak Walton League and our Chapter. You are invited to attend - bring along guests too.

MONTHLY MORTGAGE PAYMENTS CONTINUE TO BE DUE - ONLY MONEY PAYS THEM. BINGO IS A MONEY MAKER IF:

- 1. We have good attendance of members as well as non-members. Have you attended?
- 2. We have adequate help at the Friday night Bingo games it takes 4 to 5 people to run the games smoothly. Have you helped?
- 3. AND WE HAVE A CHAIRMAN OR TWO CO-CHAIRMEN. Les Kenney has chaired the games for more than a year and he now needs a replacement, or 2 if possible. Les has done an outstanding job in keeping the games interesting and turning in substantial profits to the club. HOWEVER, Les cannot continue. We MUST have a new chairman by January 1ST. The last bingo game this year will be on December 10th. There will be NO BINGO on December 17, 24 and 30th.

HELP US NOW - CALL Jerry Tacinelli at 933-48-94, or Les at 384-8455 and become the KING of BINGO. As KING, you can call the plays!

SUPER ECVL SUNDAY will be celebrated at our club on January 16, 1977, with a BEEF and BEER Party between 2-6 p.m. We will have color T.V. sets around the clubhouse so that you can cheer your favorite football champs (Redskins we hope) and all the Beef, trimmings and Beer you need to keep you energized during the Super Bowl game. Tickets are only \$5.00 per adult and \$2.25 child, ages 6-10. Three (3) tickets are enclosed for your use - more will be available at the door. YOU MUST MAVE RESERVATIONS TO BE SERVED. Call Phil Mostrom at 770-5856, or Chic Chaconas at 583-6642 or Charlie Wiles at 972-1953 for reservations. No reservations, no food or drink. Call today, better yet, mail a check to our club address above for the number of tickets needed.

CURISTMAS DANCE - at our clubhouse on Saturday, December 18, 1976, 9:00 p.m. to 1:00 a.m. Join us on this festive evening at only \$7.00 per couple BYOB. Music will be by the Tune Twisters and holiday visitors are welcome. Don't be surprised to see Santa and Mrs. Claus from the North Pole too. A ticket was enclosed in your last bulletin; if you need more tickets or you are a new member and no ticket was sent you, just come to the dance and pay at the door.

CLUB RENTALS ARE AVAILABLE - Call Co-Chairmen Bruno Graziano 253-2570 or Thomas Sotiros 253-6348 for rentals and rates. If you know of a wedding, party, reunion, dinner groups etc, invite them to rent our hall. It helps our treasury and monthly mortgage payments. We also cater dinners - Chicken Bar-B-Que is our specialty.

THANKS TO: Marie Briggs and Karen Bransom for their outstanding help at the Halloween Dance; and to John Cassis for mailing the dues notices including postage costs; and to Harry Ground for his generosity and cooperation at the 1st Annual Mid-Atlantic Search and Survival Team gathering at our club.

MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE DUE - please send them in quickly to help with the many club expenditures facing us each month. Life members are asked to make a donation (tax deductible) to help with our costs. If you as a member did not receive a billing, call Joe Carinci at 253-2591 to get the membership records up-to-date.

THE FOLLOWING APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP WERE APPROVED by the Board of Directors and are recommended for membership action at our December meeting.

Charles M. Granata 250 South Whiting Street Alexandria, VA 22304 (Sponsored by William Harvey

Don F. Harmon 10816 Middleboro Drive Damascus, MD 20750 (Sponsored by John Vaden)

George B. Klumph 14403 Nadine Drive Rockville, MD 20853 (Sponsored by Chic Chaconas)

Donald W. Payne
14 Honeysuckle Court
Damascus, MD 20750
(Sponsored by Bill Flanagan)

Glen Payne
14 Honeysickle Court
Damascus, MD 20750
(Sponsored by Bill Flanagan)

Douglas H. Ramsay 4255 Charley Forest Street Olney, MD 20832 (Sponsored by James Ramsay)

John C. Stanford 19112 Heritage Hills Drive Brookville, MD 20729 (Sponsored by Jce Carinci) Milton J. VanWinkle 19328 Olney Mill Road Olney, MD 20832 (Sponsored by Ed Frace

James E. Perry
728 Beall Avenue
Rockville, MD 20850
(Sponsored by Dan Tuite)

J. William Loveless 112 Monroe Street Apt. 301 Rockville, MD 20850 (Sponsored by V. Baratta)

Robert H. Knight 110 Monroe Street Apt. 201 Rockville, MD 20850 (Sponsored by Chic Chaconas)

Richard F. Busch, Jr. 8016 Carita Court Bethesda, MD 20034 (Board of Director)

John F. Burdoin 2804 Atlanta Drive Wheaton, MD 20906 (Reinstatement)

Paul F. Stuckenschneider 1405 Mullins Street Silver Spring, MD 20904 (Sponsored by Phil Mostrom)

John Robel 6202 Swords Way Bethesda, MD 20034 (Sponsored by Ross Holliday) LUCKY WINNERS of the beef quarters are: Dr. Peter Lombard and Mr. Merv Kinney

Charles I. Wiles, Jr. Corresponding Secretary 972-1953